

## Summer Term 2023 Newsletter 2

Welcome back to everybody, we hope you had a good half term break. With the weather hopefully getting warmer at last, we will endeavour to get the children outside as much as possible, so please ensure, as many of you already do, that children have sun cream applied in the morning and bring water bottles and a hat to keep them safe in the sun. The children made us very proud with their approach to their SATS last term and did everything that was asked of them. I am sure that with their hard work and the dedication of the Teachers and Teaching Assistants in school, we can look forward to a good set of results!

Last term was short and focussed, but we still managed to fit in a couple of fun activities for the children with Pyjama Day and of course our Coronation picnic. It was so disappointing not to be able to share that with parents due to rain. I have also been working with the School Council to consider what would make more of our school field and what the children want in terms of equipment at break and lunch time. Consequently, we now have some new storage containers which house a wealth of sports equipment from badminton to football. We hope that the children are enjoying the equipment and as well as developing skills and getting fit. We have also committed to employing a Sport's Leader to coach football 2 days per week during lunch time, as it is a firm favourite with the children and always benefits from expert supervision.

As always Summer Term is a busy time so please look over the enclosed dates to ensure that you know what is coming up. For those of you who do not already have the school app, this is our way of communicating with parents and sending out reminders, so please download it and contact the office if you have any questions, or need any help with that. We are also sending messages via text and email now, so please ensure that notifications are turned on for school, so that we can keep you fully informed.

On a final note, please can I remind parents about school uniform, in particular footwear, as we have had a number of pupils coming in wearing trainers. I appreciate that there is only one term left, however we still have quite a few weeks before the end of term and our policy is clear that black school shoes should be worn. These can be purchased reasonably from most supermarkets to last a few weeks and if parents are really struggling, we can allow **all** black trainers. The uniform policy is in place to avoid competitiveness and also to give a sense of belonging, which is vitally important and we would appreciate your co-operation with this. In addition, can we respectfully request that all equipment is labelled, as we have a mountain of lost property, water bottles, jumpers and PE kit, with no way of effectively reuniting it with the owner, despite our best efforts.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Alison Crawshaw Headteacher

## www.tedder.lincs.sch.uk

I hope that many of you will have had the opportunity to look at our website and familiarise yourselves with the news and information contained there. Letters, menus, event photos, Topic

Sheets, performance data and curriculum information are all available to keep you up to date with School life. Our Safeguarding Policy is available to those of you who may have concerns and will give advice on keeping children safe, together with other policies which will keep you informed such as the E Safety Policy. <a href="https://www.tedder.lincs.sch.uk/key-information/policies">https://www.tedder.lincs.sch.uk/key-information/policies</a>

Below are the important dates for next term. Please put them in your diary as they are the most up to date and current. I would like to draw your attention to the following: -

Class Assemblies - (9am start)

- Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> July Class 4 Assembly
- Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> July Class 2 Assembly
- Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> July Class 3 Assembly
- Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> July Class 1 Assembly
- Friday 7th July Class 5 Assembly

These will be a real celebration of the learning that has taken place in each year group. The assemblies will be a showcase for all of the wonderful topics covered during the year and are always a pleasure.

**14th July – Transition Morning -** All children will go to their new classes and spend the morning. It is an exciting day and children should attend on that day unless of course they are ill.

**14**<sup>th</sup> **July** – Reports out to parents via email. The report will provide a comprehensive picture of what your children have accomplished over the year and what their targets are for the future. Following receipt of that report, if you have any aspects that you wish to discuss further, please email the class teacher to make an appointment.

Class1@tedder.lincs.sch.uk Class2@tedder.lincs.sch.uk Class3@tedder.lincs.sch.uk Class@tedder.lincs.sch.uk Class5@tedder.lincs.sch.uk

**21st June – Summer Fair –** This is a great event where the children from Class 5 have a mini project week and produce games and stalls which are fun for all of the family. They work out costings for the stalls and profit forecasts and organise and run the stalls themselves. The fair will run from 2pm – 3pm and children will need to be collected at the end of the day at 3.15pm following usual procedures. Parents will be welcomed to the fair if they wish to attend and should enter via the field Gate only. These procedures are in place to safeguard the children. Parents who attend the fair can collect children at the end of the day as usual. If you are unable to attend the fair, it would be appreciated if you could send some money in for the children to spend of the games and stalls, as previously we have had some quite upset children who have not been able to join in.

## Diary Dates

- Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> June Be Internet Legends Assembly for KS2 – access via link in email.
- Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup>/Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> Year 4 Multiplication
- Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> June Class 3/4 HSBC workshop
- Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> June Class 5 HSBC workshop
- Friday 9<sup>th</sup> June Pride Day children to wear bright clothes that represent them
- Monday 12<sup>th</sup>/Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> June Year 1 Phonics Check taking place
- Friday 16<sup>th</sup> June Healthy Eating Day – food tasting in hall.
- Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June KS2 Greek Day – workshop AM
- Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June Class 1 HSBC Workshop
- Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> June Non Uniform Day – in exchange for chocolate for the summer fair.
- Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> June Class 2 HSBC workshop
- Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> June Summer Fair
  2pm 3pm, parents welcome.
- Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> June New Reception Parents Meeting
- Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June Y6 Intake Day for Sleaford schools.
- Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> July Class 4 Assembly 9am
- Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> July Class 2 Assembly 9am

- Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> July Class 3
  Assembly 9am
- Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> July Class 1 Assembly 9am
- Friday 7<sup>th</sup> July Class 5 Assembly 9am
- Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July Year 5 Taster Day at St George's
- Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July Sports Day – 9.15am to 12.15pm – picnic on the field afterwards.
- Friday 14<sup>th</sup> July Reports to Parents (via email)
- Friday 14<sup>th</sup> July Transition Morning
- Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> July Tedder's Got Talent – am
- Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> July Leavers Party after school – 4pm – 5.30pm all invited
- Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July Leavers Assembly – 9am
- Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July School Closes for the Summer.